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August 19, 2020 

 

Dustin Czapla  

Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

303-866-3567 

 

Delivered Via Email and DRMS ePermitting Portal 

 

RE:  In the Matter of Colorado Stone Quarries, Inc., Permit No. M-1999-058, 2020 

Annual Report 

 

Mr. Czapla: 

 

Please find the attached 2020 Annual Report Map for the Pride of America Mine operated by 

Colorado Stone Quarries in Marble, Colorado. Daniel Penfield, CSQ Safety Manager, will 

submit their 2020 Annual Report and pay the filing fee via the DRMS ePermitting portal.  

 

As of August 19, 2020, the affected area will include 27.5 acres of disturbance. The increase in 

affected acreage is due to activities detailed in Technical Revision 5, approved by the DRMS 

October 11, 2018, coupled with initiation of the mining access road to the Jefferson Quarry and 

mining of the Franklin Quarry. Additional disturbance was required during the immediate clean-

up efforts from the October 2019 fuel spill as detailed in the October 11th, 2019 Diesel Spill 

Report, dated November 27, 2019 as filed with the Division. 

 

2019-2020 activities included: slope remediation, fortification of the northern sump and clean-up 

associated with the October 2019 fuel spill, Franklin Quarry mining, Hamilton Gallery mining, 

Lincoln Gallery mining, maintenance and installation of flow attenuators in the eastern channel 

of Yule Creek, construction of the Jefferson Quarry access road, construction and safety barrier 

installation of the Yule Creek Trail as dictated by Gunnison County, installation of groundwater 

monitoring wells, and installation of a HDPE liner beneath the main fueling area and generator 

conex.  

 

Affected acreage for the 2019-2020 Annual Report details a change of 5.4 acres and was the 

result of immediate clean-up activities related to the October 2019 fuel spill, initiated mining of 

the Franklin Quarry, and construction of the Jefferson Quarry access road. The upper 

Washington dump was hydroseeded in 2018 and shows strong signs of successful revegetation; 

therefore, 0.35 acres were reclaimed in the past year. The lower Washington dump (1.0 acre) and 
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the blasted area above the Franklin dump (1.0 acre) will be hydroseeded and reclaimed in the 

coming year.  

 

Additionally, as detailed in TR-06, CSQ is submitting their monthly water sampling data as an 

attachment to the report. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with questions or concerns.  

 

Regards,  

 

 
 

Katie Todt 

Greg Lewicki and Associates, PLLC 

(314) 704-4505 

katie@lewicki.biz 

 

Enclosures:  

 

- PAM 200818-2020 Annual Report Map.pdf  

 

EC: Daniele Treves (CSQ); Daniel Penfield (CSQ); and Ben Miller (GLA) 


